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Wed 1 Feb 10 - 1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle. Helpers welcome.

Sun 5 Feb 10.30am Communion Service led by Rev Simon Helme

Theme: Sustaining Ministry.  Reading: Isaiah 40: 21–31 Psalm 147:1–11, 20c Mark 1:29–39 1 Corinthians 9:16–23 

Tue 7 Feb 9am onwards Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises.

Tue 7 Feb 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the church.

Wed 8 Feb 10 - 1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle. Helpers welcome.

Thu 9 Feb 7.30pm Elders Meeting in Upper Hall.

Sun 12 Feb 10.30am Morning Worship led by Rev John Palmer

Theme: "Rabbi, I want to see'.  Readings:  Mark 10:  32-34 and 46-52, Psalm 130:1-8  
Tue 14 Feb 9am onwards Fabric Panel meet to work on church premises please come and help this friendly group of men with this worthwhile job.

Tue 14 Feb 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the church.

Wed 15 Feb 10-1pm Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.

Sun 19 Feb 10.30am Morning Worship led by Rev Simon Helme

Theme: Thin Places. Reading: 2 Kings 2:1–12 Psalm 50:1–6 2 Corinthians 4:3–6 Mark 9:2–9 

Tue 21 Feb 9am onwards Fabric Panel meet to work on the church premises.

Tue 21 Feb 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the church.

Tue 21 Feb 2pm  Women’s Guild speaker Mr Ian Thomas - Adverse Weather.

Tue 21 Feb 6.30pm Men’s Group – visit to Retro Engineering – Upthorpe Lane – . Retro engineering restore historic cars and former formula one racing cars as well as old airplanes such as Hurricanes, and spitfires. Have recently had the contract from the MOD to rebuild Hercules engines. £5 a head. More details Simon 542344 or Eric Murray 543722  
Wed 22 Feb 10-1pm  Family Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.

Sat 25 Feb 9.30-11.30am Saturday Coffee Morning, hosted by Joan Kingham, cakes and other gifts for the stalls would be very much appreciated. PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR CHURCH .

Sun 26 Feb 10.30am First Sunday in Lent - a traditional style service led by Rev Simon Helme

Theme: Blessed Connections. Readings: Genesis 9:8–17 Psalm 25:1–10 1 Peter 3:18–22 

Mark 1:9–15   

6pm  Churches Together United Lent Service at Dursley Methodist Church 

Tue 28 Feb 9am onwards Fabric Panel meet to  work on church premises.

Tue 28 Feb 9.30am Prayer Group meet in the church. 
Wed 29 Feb 10 -1pmFamily Café in the main sanctuary of the Tabernacle.

The Ministers Day Off is now Monday. Please try to avoid contacting him on that day unless it is an emergency.   

FLOWERS FOR JANUARY WERE KINDLY GIVEN BY:-  

1 Jan   Jean Cockran,     8 Jan   Gwynneth & Glyn Goulden      15   Jan Sally Lavis

22   Jan Kathryn & John Palmer                         Jan 29   Gloria & Mike Pritchard

 Our thanks to all who gave flowers and to those who arranged them in January, also to those who deliver them each week to the sick and housebound, their visits are very much appreciated and help to keep people in touch with the Tabernacle. 

If you could help with the flower arranging or delivering the flowers on a Monday, Joan Kingham would like to hear from you to add your name to this years rota of helpers. 

A rota for those wishing to give flowers to our church is on the notice board in the vestibule.  Please put your name against the date you prefer and let Joan Kingham know whether you wish to buy your own flowers or would prefer to give a donation to the flower fund.  
PRAYER CHAIN

As Christians we all know the importance of prayer in our lives. We gain support and reassurance from knowing others are praying for us whether it is formally in Church or at a Prayer meeting or by others in their homes. 

Did you know that within a couple of hours over 100 people could be praying for someone in our Church. I find that really amazing and I know that helps me when I am faced with sickness and problems. To start this you would ring the first member of the chain, Hilary Green and this will be passed on through a chain. If you are willing to be a member of this chain- contact Hilary or Martine, you will then be given the number of a person to ring when you are contacted with a prayer request..

Don’t forget this can also be used to pass on good news and to praise the Lord. 

More Information from, Simon, Hilary Green (01453 547191) and Martine Carter (01453 890432 or e-mail juliamartine.carter@virgin.net)

News of the church family                                                                                                                               

Glyn and Gwynneth Goulden would like to say thank you for your prayers, phone calls, flowers and cards during their anxious time over their daughters illness.  She is slowly recovering.  Glyn is also now feeling a lot better after his short stay in hospital, but awaiting further treatment in the future.  It is good to know that Charles Jukes is home again from hospital. Hilary Peacock has also been quite unwell so it was good to see her in the Tabernacle again.  We hope the laser treatment Peggy Tresise has received for her eye problem will really be beneficial.  We think too of one of our newer friends, Larry Barnes, who is quite unwell.

Our thoughts and prayers have also been with Debbie Helme who has had worrying health problems and we also remember Simon’s mother Margaret Helme, who spent Christmas Day in hospital, and who still has many problems.

We are glad Gill Watts is back with us, but hear Victor has knee problems and Eric Murray is needing further treatment.  We think of all these friends and hope to hear good news of them soon  Our loving sympathy goes out to Peggy Norris, who was the treasurer of our Women’s Guild on the death of her partner Ray.

Joan Kingham wishes to thank all her kind friends for their get well messages, flowers and fruit, and for all the practical help she received following her fall.  The kindness she received was quite overwhelming.

Dates for your diaries                                                                                                           

Thu  2 Feb 7.30pm for 7.45pm Dursley Tabernacle School of Theology – 

Next meeting at Dursley Tab. If you wish to be part of this school you will need to get hold of a copy of Alister’s McGrath’s Christian theology: an introduction. There have been five revisions of the book. The present edition is published by Publisher: Wiley-Blackwell; 5th Edition edition (24 Sep 2010) ISBN-10: 1444335146 ISBN-13: 978-1444335149 Amazon are selling it at anything from £20-£5.  Please read chapter FOURTEEN (human nature, sin and grace)  in preparation. Contact Revd Simon Helme, The Parsonage, 3 Parsonage Street, Dursley, GL11 4BW, 01453 542344.
  Future dates: March 1st;  March 29th;  April 26th May 31st 

Sat 4 Feb 7.30pm onwards The Save the Children’s Annual Ceilidh at the Coaley Village Hall.  Tickets £9.50 per person to include a Ploughman’s supper available from Armstrong & North Opticians, Dursley or Lilla Jones on 01453 543396. 

Thu 23rd Feb 7.30pm at Gloucester URC Gloucestershire Area URC meeting 

NEXT CHURCH MEETING -- WILL BE THE AGM ON THURSDAY 22 MARCH AT 7.30pm

  SPRING HARVEST – MINEHEAD 10-15 April 2012 Spring Harvest is a Christian festival of worship, teaching, children and youth activities that inspires and encourages the church in its faith and mission. It has been running for over thirty years and attracts thousands of people to the Butlins Holidays sites in Minehead and Skegness over the Easter holidays. This year’s theme is Church Actually and will be looking at how the church can be hope for the world. L[image: image2.emf]

ooking at the mission of the church in our culture and our calling as God’s people. The Helmes, Allens and Irvine’s are booked in so far.  - if anyone else is interested speak to them.   

Thu 19 April in the Upper Hall the Corrymeela Lunch.  

Events Team 2012:  Here is  the start of our exciting programme of events planned for the coming year.  Please get them booked in your diaries.  More details to come through the year. If you are able to help with any of the events please let Ronald Swanwick know.  Thank you.  

 28th April  Bangers and Mash quiz night         12th May  Plant sale

2nd June    Auction of Promises

 13th October  Cheese and Wine

17th November   Christmas Fair

   7th December Gloster Quire

The Alpha Course – Wednesdays at 7.45pm 
The Alpha course is open to everyone interested in discovering what Christianity is about. Come, relax, eat, share your thoughts and explore the meaning of life. Topics include Who is Jesus? Why and how to pray, why and how to read the bible, guidance, healing, the holy spirit.

 Find out more at http://uk.alpha.org  Publicity material and  invitation leaflets, are in the vestibule and reception room. Speak to Simon (542344 or shelme@btinternet.com ) if you are interested in taking part. 

YOUTH ALPHA COURSE – will run after FURY every Sunday night from Feb 26th 7.30-8.45pm in The Parsonage. Speak to Emma Irvine 543760 or Simon 542344 if interested. 

INTERESTED IN BECOMING A CHURCH MEMBER? To find out more speak to Simon – 542344.  

Leading Worship Training Course intend to run a short course to train people in leading worship.  If you are interested in this aspect of the church’s ministry please speak to me.  Thanks Simon (542344). 

ANY NINTENDO WII GAMES YOU DON’T WANT? The FURY Group and the Child Contact Centre both use the Nintendo Wii as part of their games and wondered if anyone had games they didn’t use anymore that they would be willing to donate? Please see Simon if you can help.  

BIBLE IN ONE YEAR One of my New Year resolutions will be to read the whole Bible in a year. To help do this I’m going to use Nicky Gumbels daily blog from the Holy Trinity Brompton website:   http://www.htb.org.uk/bible-in-one-year  Nicky Gumbel is the chaplain of the Alpha Course and a gifted communicator. In the last two years he has written a piece every day going through the entire Bible in one year. He takes a Psalm, an Old Testament reading and a New Testament reading each day, writes a short commentary and a topical comment on the readings. It’s all free on the internet. I’m looking forward to renewing my acquaintance with the whole of God’s Word. Why don’t you join me and we can confer notes together. Simon     
BOOKINGS SECRETARY – Sylvia Woods is our Bookings Secretary. If you need to book a room on Tab premises please contact Sylvia,  Tel: 545828  email: woods se@yahoo.co.uk  

Share a Prayer, and make Dursley Tab a powerful prayer base.
1. Continue to pray for the smooth progress of the refurbishment of the community rooms.

2. We understand a decision regarding the Dursley Training Unit is to be made at the end of January.  Please pray for this group of vulnerable people that the right decision is made for their future.

3. Please pray for the deliberations taking place as to the best use of the parsonage buildings both for their past in the life of our church and also their use in the wider community.

4. Liz will be joining the group from synod going out to N.India in February.  The diocese of Durgapur is celebrating 40 years of Christian work.  Please pray for their work, especially amongst women and street children.

Stamps  Thank you for all the stamps you have been saving over the past year.  Four large parcels have been sent off to the Leprosy Mission.  This year is a memorable year for special stamps so please save them, as they are likely to raise more money for TLM. Stamps are being produced to mark the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee, London 2012 Olympics, 200th anniversary of Charles Dickens, Britons of Distinction (Feb 23rd), clasic locomotions, comics, British Fashion designers and of course, Christmas 2012.

The Poor Man’s Bequest                                                                                                                 
He had no worldly treasures.  No fortune he possessed ____ to leave unto his children, but this was his bequest.  He left them all the beauties of earth and skies and seas ____ The marvels of creation; the birds, the brooks, the trees… The salt wind of the marshes, the primrose in the lane.  The green and golden meadows ___ the sun, the stars, the rain.  The heather on the moor lands.  The swallows on the wing, The snowdrops in the winter ___the lilacs in the Spring.

Bible-A-Month Jar.

Thank you too, for the small change you add to this jar over the weeks.  Bible society are working hard to provide “proclaimers” for listening groups to hear the Bible in their own languages in Ethiopia.                                                                                                 

Our Church Annual General Meeting 2012 will take place on Thursday March 22nd at 7.30pm
Please come along and hear about the work of the church over the last year and take part in our elections if you are a church member. Once more we will be collating all the reports in to a set of Ministry Reports so if you have one to contribute please let me have it by the 11th March at the latest. These should ideally be e-mailed to me at liz52crocker@btinternet.com but if that is not possible please give me a paper copy. We will not have any verbal reports on the evening from organisations but will include them in the full set of reports. Thank you. Liz Swanwick, Church Secretary. 
Calling all key holders to the church and community rooms
We need to update our list of key holders. If you have any keys for any of the church buildings please could you let Iain Hearn know so we can update our list. If you no longer require a key please return them to Iain. Contact Iain on 542554. Thank you. 
Family Café
We still need help on Wednesday mornings to support our very successful Family Café. If you can help please see Susan Panes so you can be added to the rota. Or contact her on 546737. Remember we always need help after the Sunday service to set up the church space for the Café.
When the Going Gets tough….
White and delicate, the snowdrop heaves its way through snow and ice,

emerging into the darkness of winter; a nugget of hope and beacon of light.

Trembling in the cold winter wind it holds its head bravely, 

engaging in the struggle of creation.

God of creation, open our eyes to the strength that indwells us.

nurture our potential to be tough yet gentle  

Give us hearts for the cold of winter, energise us with your passion, turn us from cloister to crag;

from satisfaction to sacrifice.

Transformed by your love, let us be orienteers of the outrageous,

unmaskers of injustice, gladiators of your gospel of compassion,

Hope in a harsh world.

Fellowship Groups
	Day and Time
	Host
	Leader
	Address
	Phone contact

	Wednesday 2.30pm
	Ronnie Harding
	Helene Dalrymple and Elaine Jones
	11 Shakespeare Road, Dursley
	547080

	Wednesday 7.30pm
	Jan and Gray Strutt
	Jan, Lionel Jones and Peggy Tresise
	5 Dursley Court, Cedar Drive, Dursley
	519640

	Thursday 2.30
	Shirley & Matt Welsh 
	Simon Helme
	31 The  Quarry  Cam
	543549

	Thursday 7.30
	Various
	Hannah Jelf 

Zoe Avastu
Andrew Phillips
	Various venues
	548367 (Hannah)


Our fellowship groups continue. As the Thursday evening group venue changes from week to week, please contact Hannah to confirm the venue.
February Rotas 2012: please swap if necessary and amend the copy in the reception room
	Duties
	February 5th
	February 12th
	February 19th
	February 26th

	Duty elder
	Peggy Tresise
	Ronnie Harding
	Jan Strutt
	Carol or Dennis Allen

	Vestry elder
	Shirley Welsh
	Rodney Irvine
	Peggy Tresise
	Lionel Jones

	Reader 1
	Vivienne Deane
	Matt Welsh
	Malcolm Harris
	Ronnie Harding

	Reader2
	Hazel Harris
	Vivienne Deane
	Jayne Parsons
	Glyn Goulden

	Door Duty
	Angela & Alan Simpson
	Zoe Avastu & 

Rodney Irvine
	Betty & Iain Hearn
	Carol Bye & Ronnie Harding

	Welcome Team
	Chris Purnell 

Tarina Cieciura
Ronald Swanwick
	Jan Strutt 

Gray Strutt
Peggy Tresise
	Emma Byrne 

Joan Kingham
Helene Dalrymple
	Iain Hearn 

Martine Carter
Hilary Green

	Flower Distribution
	Mary Sherratt
	Peggy Tresise
	Enid Fullard
	Hilary Green


Communion Preparation: Angela Jones 

Communion Servers: Martine Carter, Lionel Jones, Rodney Irvine, Jan Strutt 
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	Duties
	1st January
	8th January
	15th January
	22nd January
	29th January

	Duty elder
	Ronnie Harding
	Hilary Green
	 Rodney Irvine
	Martine Carter
	Shirley Welsh

	Vestry elder
	Rodney Irvine
	Ronnie Harding
	Lionel Jones
	Hilary Green
	Jan Strutt

	Reader 1
	Alan Simpson
	Lilla Jones
	Joan Kingham
	Emma Irvine
	Iain Hearn

	Reader2
	Brenda Peters
	Gill Watts
	Gordon Moir
	Gwyn Goulden
	Ronnie Harding

	Door Duty
	Zoe Avastu

Rod Irvine
	Gloria & Mike Pritchard
	Lita& Ron Heathman
	Mary & Michael Weedon
	Farida & Eric Murray

	Welcome Team
	Jan Strutt

GrayStrutt

Peggy Tresise
	Emma Bryne

Joan Kingham

Helene Dalrymple
	Shirley Welsh

Matt Welsh

Ronnie Harding
	Angela Jones

Carol Bye

Malcolm Harris
	Iain Hearn

Martine Carter

Hilary Green

	Flower Distribution
	Carol Bye
	Ronnie Harding
	Helene Dalrymple
	Shirley Welsh
	Hazel Harris



